Northwest Fisheries Science Center

2725 Montlake Boulevard E.

Seattle, WA 98112

October 12, 2001

Dear review panel,

Understanding the roles that returning adults play in the functioning of stream ecosystems is a pressing question in conservation science.  In collaboration with scientists and managers (National Marine Fisheries Service, Washington Department Fish and Wildlife, Shoshone-Bannock Tribe, Yakima Nation and more), I am beginning a large-scale experimental evaluation of alternative nutrient enhancement strategies in the Salmon River Basin (BPA project 2001-055-000). This research involves the experimental addition of carcasses, inorganic nutrients and carcass analogs to streams in the Salmon River Basin.  The experimental addition of carcass analogs is also taking place in the Klickitat and Yakima Basins.  

The research proposal  ‘Impacts of salmon carcasses on chinook salmon and watershed restoration in subbasins of the Clearwater River’ sponsored by the Nez Perce Tribe compliments our research proposal in several ways.  First, the Nez Perce Tribe proposes to experimentally add carcasses to streams in the Clearwater River Basin, thereby increasing the number of systems in which carcasses are experimentally added.  Undoubtedly, we anticipate variation in how individual systems will respond to nutrient enhancement; the work proposed by the Nez Perce tribe will increase the number of systems in which carefully planned experiments are conducted.  Second, their design of paired streams with treatment and reference reaches largely parallels our design, allowing direct comparison with the results of our study.  Third, to maximize comparability of results, I have offered to work with the Dr. Inyan to coordinate standardize sampling procedures and experimental design. 

Sincerely,

Beth Sanderson, Ph.D. 

Beth.Sanderson@noaa.gov

206-860-3410

